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Deat Mt. Lamont:

I am writing to request your assistance in advancing Section 408 Reviews for vital
infrastructure projects in Notth Dakota, including flood ptotection. I appteciate your

considetation of this request.

While much of my state faces drought this summer, we know that flooding temains a

threat that can arise suddenly each yeat. In otdet to secure the safety of lives and ptopetty
across North Dakota, we must advance comptehensive flood protection ptojects in as timely

of a fashion as possible. Howevet, it has recently come to my attention that all Section 408

reviews have been put on hold by the U.S. Army Cotps of Engineets fot the temaindet of
this Fiscal Year. This ditectly impacts flood protection efforts in Cass County and Minot,
delaying the consttuction of critical flood control inftastucture and potentially pushing any

pfogfess into next yeat due to ouf short constructlon seasofi.

Such delays not only inctease the cost of these ptojects fot taxpayers, but they ptolong
the dsks faced by these communities. In addition, there ate sevetal othet projects across the

state importantto the well-being and quality of life of ourtesidents, such as watef tfeatment
and btidges. ,\ccotdingly, I ask that you wotk to advance the pending teviews in Noth
Dakota, either by reprogtamming funding within the Cotps' budget this year to wotk
through the backlog of Section 408 teviews ot by pdotitizing the reviews in states [ke mine

that will face ptolonged delays due to seasonal conditions.

Again, thank you for yout time and attention to this matter, I look fotwatd to wotking
with you to move this much-needed inftastructute fotward. Please direct any

cotrespondence regatding this issue to my \X/ashington, D.C., offìce.

Sincetely

John H

1044

U.S. Senatot


